North Oxfordshire & South Northamptonshire 

General Practitioner Forum 

Submission to the Horton Hospital Consultation Process

Introduction

This submission has been prepared after lengthy and detailed discussions between North Oxfordshire and Brackley GPs, meetings with local consultants in Banbury and those from the JRH Trust and from an exploration of innovative models of care from other parts of the country. 

As GPs we live and work with our patients in this community and are able to bring a longer-term perspective when evaluating these proposals. Many of us have experienced past threats to local services; others will be working in this health economy for many years to come. Day by day in our surgeries we listen to patients expressing a choice about where they wish to be referred and treated and, from what they feed back to us, the value they place on aspects of that care 

It is this perspective that we bring to our focus on the Trust’s proposals. The standard by which we have judged them has required that they be at least as safe as the current model. We have tried in good faith to understand the pressures, to engage in constructive dialogue and to offer alternative solutions. 

In a series of meetings largely relating to the key paediatric issue we have encountered apparent intransigence, lack of imagination or vision and above all a sense of inevitability. Specific concerns over safety have been countered with superficial attempts to ‘plug gaps’, which are often oversimplified and impractical.

We remain opposed to the proposals on the grounds of safety, sustainability and the reduction in access to basic health care and choice for our patients, which will affect especially the most vulnerable. We have little confidence in the process of ‘consultation’ and the spirit in which it has been conducted.

These proposals are unsafe

Paediatric Services

Local services for children are the key issue around which many other services hinge. How they are configured has a significant impact on the viability of other departments within the hospital, especially Maternity and A&E. 

It is self-evident that paediatric emergencies such as meningitis, septicaemia, respiratory distress/obstruction and serious poisoning may all incur dangerous delay in receiving prompt and appropriate care if the nearest paediatric department is an hour away. Serious and life-threatening illness does not confine itself to the working day. 

The numbers involved may not be great, but when such emergencies arise the child’s life may depend on the immediate availability of a paediatrician with well-practiced skills in resuscitation, such as airway intubation and venous cannulation. Many studies have shown that the most dangerous period for such children is the process of ambulance transfer. 

If death, brain or other injury occurred to children in transit, the legal process would necessarily examine the Trust’s arrangements as to whether such considerations had been taken into account in the planning process. Such settlements might be very costly to the Trust as well as deeply traumatic to parents in our care. For all these reasons, we wish to place on record our grave concerns about the proposed arrangements. Similar considerations apply to newborn babies in need of immediate resuscitation (see below).

With less clear-cut but potentially severe illness, GPs may, for safety reasons, lower their threshold for referral and admission for fear of the greater distance and delay involved. This will increase overall workload for the paediatric department, increase overall costs and place strains on young families. Parents too may be reluctant to accept the need to take their child on a one-hour journey for a marginal assessment. 

When these self-evident situations of risk have been put to clinicians from the Trust we have been offered:

· a promise of a boost in staffing of A&E . Even experienced A&E doctors cannot substitute for a paediatrician when serious emergencies arise. In less serious cases, they cannot make the decisions about treatment and/or admission which require paediatric expertise.

· back up by a consultant or registrar on the telephone somewhere in Oxford. Such arrangements might provide rapid telephone advice, but the practical skills of a trained paediatrician would still be an hour away. 
· support from the GP out of hours base situated near A&E. GPs are not paediatricians and are not trained or accredited to carry this level of responsibility. Between 11pm and 8am the on call doctor is for much of the time away from the base on home visits.

These reactive attempts to ‘plug holes’ in an unsafe model lead us to question whether Oxford based clinicians have a genuine commitment to satisfying the requirements of paediatric care locally, and if they possess the will or the vision to develop a more innovative model based on a unified quality service delivered on two sites. 

Much of our discussion with the Oxford clinicians has centred round our genuine concerns about safety – we have highlighted these areas to them in a detailed and specific way. Their response has been a reactive and rather inadequate ‘sticking plaster’ approach, which would seem to confirm the fundamentally flawed nature of the proposed model in the first place. It would seem quite inappropriate to take forward such a flawed proposal .

Maternity Services - mothers in labour and the newborn

Under the proposed model mothers who may fail to progress or show signs of foetal distress in the second stage of labour, or who have prolapsed cord or haemorrhage, would require very rapid transfer to Oxford. Given the numbers involved this would carry significant risk and would be inhumane.  There would be an increase in the burden of responsibility on midwives and ambulance crews. Legal claims following incidents where there was harm to the mother or baby might be very costly to settle. 

Babies born in need of immediate resuscitation would incur a transit time of approximately one hour. The idea that paediatric cover could be provided safely from Oxford in these circumstances is false and dangerous.
In response to these serious concerns we have been reassured that:

· Midwives will be sent on the Neonatal Life Support course (NLS) in order to stabilise flat babies pending transfer. In fact the Neonatal Life Support (NLS) course gives midwives the skills to resuscitate babies for the first 10-20 minutes. (Appendix 1). It is a qualification which relies on paediatric help becoming available within this timescale. If the Trust does not provide such timely paediatric cover, a stand-alone midwife led unit at the Horton is not viable.

· A dedicated ambulance will provide rapid transfer. We are interested in the response of the Oxford, Warwickshire and Northamptonshire Ambulance Trusts to the implications of such a proposal both in terms of resources and the training of crews. 

We submit the opinion of Professor James Drife who wrote in the BMJ (Vol 333 p51 July 2006) about the shortfalls of midwife led units (Appendix 2). It accords with recent publications by NICE on the safety of such units. 

Other issues of choice, ambulance transfers and the Kidderminster experience are described in a letter attached  (Appendix 3).

We are not reassured and maintain that a midwife led unit with a delivery rate of 450+ per annum, which is 25 miles away from the nearest obstetrician and paediatrician, is not safe. Through no fault of the midwives working in such a unit, GPs would have to consider the wisdom of recommending mothers to this service, numbers would drop further and the service soon become non viable.

Services as proposed are not sustainable – they threaten the overall integrity of our general hospital.  

Without 24-hour paediatric cover locally the A&E department could not continue to accept paediatric emergencies. If proposals to remove local emergency surgical services are carried through it will also lack surgical cover for acutely ill surgical patients. The domino effect would lead result in downgrading to a minor injuries unit in the mid to longer term.  It will directly lead to major pressures on the already over stretched A&E department at the JRH and on ambulance services. We are not aware that feasibility planning for these eventualities is far advanced in either department.

A midwife led maternity unit, possibly lacking the confidence of local GPs, may well wither.  Kidderminster had to close its unit due to excessive neonatal mortality (6 avoidable deaths in under 2 years).  Increasing concern about such units is being expressed by RCOG and NICE.

The existing serious congestion at peak times and lack of parking facilities at the JRH site will be worsened by 1,000 to 1,600 extra deliveries per year.  All emergency surgery and major gynaecology currently managed in North Oxfordshire will need to be absorbed by the JRH as will all paediatric cases requiring overnight assessment or admission.

The Local GP Vocational Training Scheme may prove unsustainable. This excellent programme based on the Horton Hospital and surrounding practices has for many years guaranteed the high quality of family doctors working in local practices.  These proposals undermine the quality and viability of this training scheme.

Recent DOH guidance in ‘Keeping the NHS Local’ exhorts:

‘The mindset that biggest is best has underpinned many of the changes in the NHS over the last few decades, needs to change. The continued concentration of acute hospital services without sustaining local access to acute care runs the danger of making services increasingly remote from many local communities. With new resources now available, new evidence emerging that ‘small can work’ and new models of care being developed, it is time to challenge the biggest is best philosophy’.

The Davidson Inquiry of 1996 conducted a major review of the health needs of the population and how those might best be met. A key recommendation was that: 

‘24 hour acute in-patient and emergency care be maintained at the HGH in core specialties – medicine, surgery, women’s and children’s services, trauma – with pathology and radiology sufficient to support and maintain these’.

‘…the paediatric in-patient service should continue and the 24 cover by medical staff must be sustained in the future’.

 Following from Davidson, the essential conditions of the merger into the Oxford Radcliffe Trust in 1997 were that it should:

· improve or at least maintain the delivery of current services to patients

· allow for the innovative redistribution of and more efficient use of staffing and other resources in the area

· not render any recommendation of the Davidson Report incapable of achievement
We believe that these proposals and the tenor of discussions relating to them pose a risk to the overall integrity and sustainability of The Horton as a general hospital. They undermine the morale of its staff and impact adversely on recruitment and retention of high quality personnel. Far from creating excellence in health care in the north of the county (where the population is increasing), they betray a lack of will, vision and imagination and consequently degrade it.

The Spirit and Conduct of the Consultation Process

A general impression has pervaded discussions that the proposed changes are a foregone conclusion. The justifications presented for this have shifted between financial pressures, staff recruitment issues, college accreditation and changes in EU working hours directives for doctors. All these issues are real, but none of them, we believe, are insuperable if a will to maintain quality services close to our patients were to exist. 

From the misinformation that has on occasions been propagated and the unhelpful comments offered at consultation meetings we have doubts that this will exists. We have found ourselves untrusting of firmly asserted facts presented to us which do not hold up under further scrutiny. To be more specific:

· At the King Sutton consultation Dr Marcovitch was quoted as saying that Banbury needed an ambulatory unit – this was calculated misinformation. We enclose a copy of the original slide used at the presentation and Dr Marcovitch’s subsequent letter of refutation. (See Appendix 4a & 4b)

· At the same meeting, we were informed that recruitment of paediatric middle grades was the main problem and driver for change. When looked into we discovered this not  to be the case. Over the last 2 years recruitment to such posts has not been an issue – there were at least 20 applicants for the middle grade posts at last appointment.

· Subsequent meetings shifted the argument to college accreditation. Yet, up to Friday 1st Sept, the person responsible for College views - Dr V.Krishnan, Deputy Regional Advisor - has not been privy to any discussions or consultation on the Horton issue. Advice on the College position was being sought from Dr Kevin Ives, consultant neonatologist at the JRH. College regulations stipulate that a Regional Advisor who is an employee of the Trust must defer to his deputy. 

· As a counter to the offer of an alternative model based on Cheltenham it was confidently asserted that, “the senior house officers in Cheltenham are not accredited posts “. Enclosed is an email confirming the converse. (Appendix 5)

· “The local GPs need to realise that Banbury is not getting a paediatrician out of hours” (Dr Anne Thomson twice during discussion on the A+E service).

· During discussions a list of adverse events occurring in the HGH department were cited as evidence of poor practice. We believe that this approach is unhelpful, undermines the hard work and morale of those in the local unit and highlights the need for greater harmony and cohesion in the paediatric department as a whole. We too wish to see excellence promoted locally by better leadership and integration in the wider department.

It must not be forgotten that the Horton District General Hospital does not just serve the population of Oxfordshire. It lies about one mile from Northamptonshire and three miles from Warwickshire and is considered the local DGH for many of the population living considerable distances from these two county boundaries. As such the catchment population is the responsibility of three strategic Health Authorities, and the Department of Heath should be aware of the potential impact of these changes.  We are concerned that the final decision making process rests with the Oxford Radcliffe Hospitals Board (the provider) and not with the Commissioners of services who should have a much broader view and should be the decision makers in this process.  This is not the case in other parts of the country where similar changes are under discussion. We fear that the timing of such a proposal may be seen to exploit the current disarray in the organisation and structure of local PCTs, where managers are unsure of their future role and indeed employment, and therefore cannot fully engage in evaluating the proposals.
In view of the above comments we are concerned for the potential lack of Paediatric services on a 24 hour basis that impacts not just on Oxfordshire residents.  The proposal if passed will result in no close 24hr access to paediatrics in an enormous circular area of central England whose boundary is Oxford, Gloucester, Worcester, Coventry, Milton Keynes and Northampton.

A similar scenario will exist with loss of 24 hour on site surgical support/ operating capability to A/E, over the whole 24 hour period and the loss of facilities for dealing with multiple major trauma in this area which has major air , road (M 40) and rail (London and South Coast - Birmingham) transport corridors.

Conclusions

We conclude that the current proposals of the ORHT:

· will result in services which are unsafe and unsustainable into the future. 

· are not in the best interest of our patients who will be faced with serious obstacles in both accessing services and visiting sick children or relatives. The most vulnerable will be hardest hit. 

· will increase demands on the ambulance services and its crews and on already overstretched departments at the JRH.

· will have consequences both in medico-legal and human terms that are far reaching and expensive.

· adhere to an outmoded model of centralisation that ignores more modern trends to bring services closer to patients.

· ignore the clear recommendations of the Davidson Inquiry and the prerequisites of the agreement to merge into a single trust.

· are overly influenced by a small group of medical specialists in Oxford who have plans for centralisation that ignore the expressed and documented needs of this community. 

Dr Harvey Marcovitch concludes a long letter of support for a model of children’s care that views the paediatric departments of Oxford and Banbury as ‘indissoluble’:

‘My main criticism is that the proposals should be reported honestly – namely a downgrading of a once proud service because of the constraints of NHS funding and changes in junior doctors working hours and training requirements – rather than billed as a better deal for children’.

These proposals offer neither a better deal for children nor security for a range of other services vital to our local community

Signed:

Dr. Emma Haskew

Chairman

On behalf of: 

North Oxfordshire & South Northants GP Forum

c/o Sibford Surgery, Sibford Gower, Banbury OX15 5RQ
Bloxham Surgery

Dr. M. Harris

Dr. A. Edwards

Dr. T. Hurst

Dr. C. Rose

Brackley Health Centre

Dr. C. Perrott

Dr. L. Cargill

Dr. R. Adekola

Byfield Surgery

Dr. D. Burton

Dr. A. Bone

Dr. R. Harvey

Dr. B. Pannell


Cropredy Surgery

Dr. J. Wright

Dr. C. Day

Deddington Surgery

Dr. S. Ruddock

Dr. J. McLaughlin
Dr. M. D’Souza

Dr. M. Chambers


Dr. A. Dyer

Hightown Surgery, Banbury

Dr. R. Lehman

Dr. D. Boyle

Dr. H. Hin

Dr. L. Cornwall


Dr. V. Patel

Dr. R. Urquhart

Dr. C. Stephens

Dr. S. Lourenco

Dr. N. Hodgkins

Horsefair Surgery, Banbury

Dr. S. Large

Dr. H. Gillies

Dr. T. Cherry

Dr. J. Williams


Dr. N. Reid

Dr. D. Neville

Dr. A. Alcock

Dr. A. Tickler



Dr. P. Daniel

Sibford Surgery

Dr. D. Spackman

Dr. E. Haskew


Springfield Surgery, Brackley

Dr. D. Chidwick

Dr. A. Rathborne

Dr. H. Campbell


Washington House Surgery, Brackley

Dr. P. Stevens

Dr. J. Harrison

Dr. J. Cassidy

Dr. P. Parsons


Dr. R. Farrow

Dr. A. Stimson
 
West Bar Surgery, Banbury

Dr. J. Baugh 

Dr. B. O’Farrell 

Dr. J. Tasker 

Dr. S. Wookey


Dr. M. Patton

Dr. S. Hyaynes

Dr. G. Taylor

Dr. A. Sanders


Dr. B. Tucker

Dr. S. Hayles

Dr. C Bobrow

Dr. R. Mulcahy 
Dr. M Reeves
West Street Surgery, Chipping Norton 

Dr. J. Walton

Dr. J. Moore

Dr. C. Elliott

Dr. W. Hall



Dr. S. DeVos

Dr. J. Pargeter


 White House Surgery, Chipping Norton

Dr. D. Edwards

Dr. J. Edwards

Dr. S. Blake

Dr. M. Keenan


Dr. C. Keenan

Dr. S. Quelch

Dr. Al. Ahmed

Windrush Surgery, Banbury

Dr. D. Wignell

Dr. C. Evans

Dr. S. Bentley

Dr. H. Price



Dr. K. Kommu


Woodlands Surgery, Banbury

Dr. C. North

Dr. G. Reed

Dr. S. Kumar


Wychwood Surgery

Dr. D. Nixon

Dr. N. Brown

Dr. K. Mann

Dr. K. Welsh
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Newborn Life Support Course
      General information 

  
Introduction
 
The Newborn Life Support (NLS) course has been developed under the auspices of the Resuscitation Council (UK) to provide clear practical instruction in airway support and the theoretical background to illustrate its importance in resuscitation of the newborn. It is designed for any healthcare professional, regardless of discipline or status, who may be called upon to resuscitate a newborn baby. 

We would like to thank BLISS for the support they have provided to course centres and candidates. 

The Newborn Life Support course has the support of the professional bodies of a number of relevant disciplines. 
  

Aim
 
The aim of the course is to give those responsible for initiating resuscitation at birth the background knowledge and skills to approach the management of a newborn infant during the first 10-20 minutes in a competent manner. The course concentrates on the importance of temperature control, practical airway management and ventilatory support. 
  

Organisation
 
Newborn Life Support Provider courses are held at centres throughout the United Kingdom. All centres and their courses are approved and certificated by the Resuscitation Council (UK). This ensures a uniformity of content and standard regardless of the course centre. This course, which may be run over one or two days consists of lectures, practical stations and assessments. A manual is forwarded one month before the start of the course together with a pre-course questionnaire. This questionnaire should be completed before reading the manual and both the question and answer sheet will need to be handed in on arrival for the course. The pre-course test does not form part of the final assessment. The candidate is advised to study the manual carefully before the course. 
  

Curriculum
 
Topics covered on the course include: History & Physiology; Resuscitation at Birth; Special Cases; Airway Management; Vascular Access; Equipment Familiarisation; and Chest Compressions. 
  

Assessment and Certification
 
Even though the course includes both a theoretical test of knowledge and a practical test of airway management skills, those who have successfully completed the course should not consider themselves competent to cover labour wards unsupervised. Nor should their employers consider them to be competent in these skills. They will still require supervision when performing resuscitation in real life. However, the course will have equipped them to maximise the learning opportunity afforded by the experience. They should only be left unsupervised when they have satisfied appropriate senior staff in their own units of their knowledge and practical competence. 

Candidates who successfully complete the course receive a Resuscitation Council (UK) NLS provider certificate, which is valid for four years. 
  

Who should attend?
 
Anyone working as a healthcare professional and/or involved in care of the newborn. Junior and senior medical staff, midwives, neonatal nurses, paramedics, resuscitation officers and experienced nursing staff will find this course valuable. 
  

One or two day courses

The course involves scenario teaching and courses have exactly the same content and syllabus whether run over one or two days. For those not previously exposed to teaching using scenarios and simulations or to objective structured clinical examinations (OSCEs), the two day programme allows time for greater exposure to these teaching methods. However, the pass rate does not differ for one or two day courses. 
  

NLS Instructors

Those who perform outstandingly well on a Newborn Life Support Provider course and, in the view of the course faculty, show potential as future instructors, may be offered the opportunity of attending a three day Generic Instructor Course. 
  

Where and when are courses held?

Newborn Life Support courses are held throughout the year at centres in the UK. For the latest list of courses and dates (in Adobe Acrobat format) please click here. 

Application forms are available from individual course centres. 
  

 
 
 


	


APPENDIX 2

Extract from the BMJ (Vol 333 p51 July 2006)

Soundings 

Giving Up On Getting Better 

The stillbirth rate in the United Kingdom has fallen steadily during my lifetime. This was not a by-product of prosperity: cars and foreign holidays do not save babies' lives. Things got better because we wanted them to. There was a consensus among professionals, politicians, and the public that we should work together to make pregnancy safer. 

In 1998, however, the graph levelled off, and in 2002 the stillbirth rate increased for the first time in 50 years. Recent figures show the rise has been maintained. What is interesting is that we are pretending not to notice this historic change, let alone trying to understand what lies behind it.  Official statistics still say most stillbirths are "unexplained," but this is an old fashioned fudge. We know that over 50% of the deaths are associated with intrauterine growth restriction. The small babies who are at risk may be identified by ultrasound scans and timely intervention can deliver them alive. 

We could try to save some of them but we choose not to. The reasons are not economic but political. Lay campaigners have managed to persuade us that pregnancy should be demedicalised. The NHS, intent on keeping people out of hospital, has been happy to agree. My antenatal clinic today is almost empty. 

Pregnant women are now classified on arbitrary criteria as high risk or low risk. The former are carefully monitored. For the latter, the abdomen is checked by palpation, a technique unsupported by evidence. As a result, corrected singleton perinatal mortality is now higher among "low risk" than "high risk" women. 

We do not mention this when women choose their antenatal care. Although we know that a hospital's stillbirth rate is inversely proportional to intervention and consultant availability, NHS patients are not allowed to book directly with an obstetrician. Instead, community midwifery is being overstretched. 

Is it just that when figures are good, people give up on making them better? Not necessarily. When the risk of cot death was 1 in 500 a media campaign reduced it to 1 in 2000. Our current stillbirth rate of 1 in 200 could be tackled and the first step would be to give women the facts. But that would mean disturbing the new politically convenient consensus. Easier to keep quiet and let some babies die. 

James Owen Drife, Professor of Obstetrics and Gynaecology 

APPENDIX 3

North Oxfordshire & South Northants GP Forum

C/o Sibford Surgery, Sibford Gower, Banbury OX15 5RQ

27th June 2006 

Dear Sir

As general practitioners working in the area served by the Horton Hospital, we are writing to express our grave concern at the proposals being put forward by the Oxford Radcliffe Trust (ORT) to downgrade the range of services at the Horton Hospital.

The immediate threat is to round-the-clock Paediatric services, which in turn will mean that the Maternity Hospital can no longer continue to provide consultant-led obstetric care.  This would entail the transfer of most maternity work to the already overcrowded John Radcliffe Hospital, with a minority of births – currently estimated at 600 out of 1,600 – taking place in a midwife-only unit in Banbury.  There would be no medical cover for this unit closer than the John Radcliffe Hospital.

Our present midwifery service at the Horton has been described by ORT as an award winning service.  It provides choices for women to either deliver in a unit run by midwives and supported by obstetricians, paediatricians and neonatal nurses on site, or to deliver at home with the knowledge that help is very close by.  The proposed new system will reduce choices for women and runs counter to the spirit of increased choice.

A similar scheme was put in place at Kidderminster when the local hospital was downgraded in a similar way. “Low-risk” births continued at the Wyre Forest Birth Centre with frequent transfers of mothers in labour to the consultant-led service at Worcester, about 15 miles away. In less than two years, there were six unexpected neonatal deaths, and the unit was subsequently closed following a public enquiry.

Similar problems occurred within months at Bishop Auckland when a consultant-led obstetric was closed down.  Again, the transfer distance was much less than that between Banbury and the John Radcliffe hospital. 

The risk to and distress of mothers undergoing an ambulance transfer taking over an hour in the late stages of labour is unacceptable.  Still worse is the scenario of a baby delivered at Banbury who is in need of immediate medical attention and who has to be rushed to Oxford with only the most elementary resuscitation en route, and who dies or suffers brain damage as a result.  These scenarios are not just possibilities but near certainties in the light of what has happened elsewhere.  If the ORT is willing to contemplate them under pressure to cut costs, it needs also to factor in the cost of legal claims, of increased ambulance services, and of long-term absence and recruitment of staff following avoidable disasters.

What is being proposed at present would not only have serious consequences for paediatrics and maternity, but also for most other services at the Horton. There would be no out-of-hours emergency surgery, no surgical cover for surgical patients at night and we would have grave concerns about child safety in the A & E department. 

This is the most serious threat to health services that Banbury has faced. Only a few years ago, the Davidson Inquiry carried out a comprehensive review of local health needs and concluded that the Banbury locality needs its general hospital, including 24-hour paediatrics.  As the population of the town and the surrounding area increases, this is even more true now than then.

We cannot support the ORT proposals, which would remove or severely undermine services essential to the residents of our community, particularly the vulnerable. They are unsafe.

Yours faithfully

The North Oxford & South Northants GP Forum 

(A group representing local GP Practices)

APPENDIX 4a
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‘l am convinced that an ambulatory model is now
needed and will not ill-serve Banbury children

In the longer term the Horton may only be able to run a
paediatric service with trained senior people.

A 24/7 consultant-led service is unappealing to high-
calibre staff and the numbers to make up a rota would
need to be out of all proportion to local need.’

Dr H Markovitch, Paediatrician (retired), Banbury
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with confidently by A&E staff

» 55 of those occurring after 10pm would have required
transfer for paediatric assessment (< 1 per day)





APPENDIX 4b

Letter from Dr. Harvey Marcovitch to Dr. Harold Hin

Dear Harold
 

Sorry for the delay - I have been somewhat tied up at the GMC and have only just started looking at last weeks mail.  I think this is an excellent sounding compromise.  Presumably the 'night SHO' will be covered by a consultant from home so he or she would need the skills required to hold the situation for 20-50 minutes, depending on whether the consultant lived near Oxford or Banbury.

 

This should go a long way to solving the problem of concerns about possibly sick neonates on the postnatal ward as well as unexpected need for resuscitation in labour ward or A&E. 

 

It need to be made clear that the SHO would be able to cover these contingencies (and the consultants not be too harassed) by virtue of the fact that he would have no in-patients to look after.

 

My only concern is that by having the ambulatory service open unitl 10 pm there would be a temptation for the receiving unit (JR) to put up barriers against transfer of HH patients who were deemed not fit enough to send home for the night. I could envisage arguments about the unfairness to a family of a late night transfer, the lack of ambulance availability and the absence at both ends of a senior doctor to negotiate which might provoke a response that since there was an SHO present at HH he or she might as well hang on to the child.  This would be inappropriate so there has to be an earlier limit for transfers out - say 6 pm with the 6-10 pm available solely for triage of GP referrals prior to closing up for the night.

 

 

Harvey

APPENDIX 5

From: Craze, Janet 
Sent: 31 August 2006 14:23
To: Walton John (5DV) NOXON PCT
Cc: Gillies Hugh (K84040) HORSEFAIR SURGERY OX16 0AJ; Lindsell, David; Thomson, Anne - Childrens' Medicine; Morris, James Dr.; mike.webb@glos.nhs.uk
Subject: Cheltnham and Gloucester - clarification
Dear John

 

As agreed at last weeks meeting, I have spoken with Mike Webb to clarify the staffing of the Cheltenham unit overnight, and have summarised our conversation below. Unfortunately I don't seem to have either Harold or Emma's emails so I'd be very grateful if you could forward this to them.

 

8 individuals : 3 Trust doctors at senior SHO/middle grade level and 5 senior SHOs take part in the rota which includes night-time cover at Cheltenham. The senior SHO posts are accredited in the sense that they were previously accredited for training, but obviously their 'day job' has altered with the change in service at Cheltenham/Glos and as such the college has accepted this as a short term option only (bearing in mind the proposed further changes to maternity services there) but not as a long term plan. Dr Webb also commented that it is quite likely that they will be asked to incorporate these senior SHO posts into the new run-through grade and his judgement is that the posts as they currently stand are unlikely to be approved for that. 

 

Currently the 8 doctors rotate through day time at Glos, daytime at Cheltenham and night- time at Cheltenham. Day-time duties at Gloucester are working on a busy Paediatric Assessment Unit, including some long days to 10pm but no night cover and not covering NICU as it is felt that they are not senior enough to cover NICU. Day duties at Cheltenham are working on the PAU (quieter) or OP there, with some long days to 10pm and night-time cover only for the low-risk SCBU. 

 

I hope this is helpful. I have copied in Dr Webb just in case there are any errors in my understanding of the situation. 

 

 

Best wishes

Janet 
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